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Western Cape Street Children’s Forum 
Monthly Meeting

Wed 21 January 2015
10am – 12noon
The Salesians Institute, Boardroom
ATTENDANCE:  Stacey Doorly Jones (Montrose), Pam Jackson (Ons Plek), Isabel Swarts (Badisa), Nick van Rooyen (Teahmo), Headman Sirala-rala (CCID), Pat Eddy (CCID), Wilma Piek (VRCID), Stacey Lamore (Living Hope), Denro Le Roux (GP CID), Jeshua Motseme (CoCT), Shurnell Adams (CoCT), Eddie Thesen (NACCW), Wendy Abrahams (Heaven’s Nest) and Janice Sparg (WCSCF).
 1. WELCOME, APOLOGIES:  Stacey chaired the meeting.  She welcomed all present and introductions were made around the table.  
Apologies were received from Karen Spurrier (Plett), Charmaine Germishuys (Homestead), Gerrie Smit (New Life), Mariette Cawood (Youth Outreach), Gerald Jacobs (Mamelani) and Norbert Furnon-Roberts (CPF).
 2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: 
Minutes accepted by Nick and seconded by Pat.  
 3. MATTERS ARISING.    None
 4. WCSCF FINANCES.  The WCSCF is in a good financial state with a healthly bank account.  At this point it looks as if we will have a surplus at the end of the year of approximately R55000.  The group discussed the possible uses for these funds including a media campaign or further capacity building activities for members.  It was agreed that Janice and Stacey would get together to discuss possible media campaign ideas which Stacey has.
 5. Special Meeting for Changes to the WCSCF Constitution.  As advertised, this meeting would take place next month on 18th February before the normal monthly meeting.  Notice of the meeting would go out 21 days before, as per Constitutional requirements, with proposed changes announced.  Members would be informed and given an opportunity to make a proxy vote in advance of the meeting if they are unable to attend.   
 6. WCSCF ACTIVITIES FEEDBACK.  Activities reported on in the meeting were:
(a)  Northern Suburbs Street Chidlren’s Meeting – 2 December 2014
Janice gave feedback of this meeting.  All present at the N.S. meeting expressed the desire that their meetings come under the umbrella of the WCSCF.  All present agreed to the discussed principle that a child should not be on the street and that our aims are to get the child off the street as soon as possible.  Monthly meetings will take place.  Summarised Aims of the forum are to:

· Clarify roles and have Accountability across the spectrum of services;
· Plotting and mapping of resources.  Identifying gaps and blockages;

· Sharing ideas, developing best practice and effective protocol – holistic approach;

· Develop an effective method of communication between roleplayers;

· Win the support of the Public & Communities, based on correct perceptions;

· Lobbying for necessary resources.

· Monitoring and evaluating effectiveness in all child protection areas. 

Area to be served include:  Belville CBD, Durbanville CBD, Parow, Brackenfell, Kraaifontein, Scottsdene, Fisantekraal farm areas, etc.

Current priority is of N.S. forum:
· Lobbying for PLACEMENT OPTIONS – currently 85% of service provider’s time is being spent running after a small number of hardened children on the street, who need to be removed to a secure place of safety for their own good.  All reunification attempts have failed and statutory intervention is now urgently required but no appropriate placement options exist.  Those present devised a strategy to approach the Directorate in this regard. This is a priority, as these kids are claiming all the time and effort that should be going into prevention and early intervention services.  We should not have to wait until children commit a crime to be removed from the street.
(b) Mossell Bay Awareness Campaign Research Project

The WCSCF partnered with Child Welfare/Agape DIC, Mossell Bay during the school holidays, in January, to research the effectiveness of the anti-begging awareness pamphlet/poster campaign in the area.  Research objectives included:
· To investigate what problems related to street children are experienced by certain identified ‘hot spot’ businesses in Mossell Bay.  (business owners)

· To gauge immediate perceptions of anti-begging communications to reduce/eliminate giving as a reponse to street begging by children. (residents and tourists)

· To ascertain whether alternative suggested options of response are likely to be used.

This in an initial study of perceptions of the recipients of pamphlets/posters immediately after handout.  Later work will ascertain the effectiveness of the communications over time.

Results of this research will be presented once the report is finished.

_______________________________________

A discussion ensued regarding anti-begging campaigns and how to maximise their effectiveness, initiated by Stacey who suggested we put our heads together to develop a high level strategy utilising  contacts in the Media, Newspapers, Radio, In-Flight Magazines, etc. 
Pat directed us towards Corolla, Marketing person at CCID, who is willing to share their research information on the effectiveness of the campaigns CCID has done.  

Pam suggested that we do another awareness campaign/research project in another small town to compare and confirm results.  She also said we need to put the whole awareness debate onto the website.

(c) Upcoming Events to diarise:  
· WCSCF Capacity Building Opportunties
· 28-29th January – Protective Behaviours Training, Knysna
· 30th January – Child Safety Policy Workshop for DIC Leaders, Knysna

· 5-6th February - Protective Behaviours Training, CT MSC, Salt River

· 9-10th February - Protective Behaviours Training, SOS Village, Thornton

· 12-13th February - Protective Behaviours Training, SOS Village, Thornton
 7. Current Street View in CBD
CCID Fieldworkers working in the CBD are at their wits end about what to do about the children begging on the streets in Cape Town.  Form 22’s sent in again and again.  Issues include:

· Increase in numbers of children staying on the street. This more concerning, considering school has started, but numbers have not decreased.  New, well-dressed children coming to Long Street at night.  Children going round in groups. 
· Family reunification is not effective in these cases as (i) children’s home circumstances are terrible, (ii) parents are often disinterested in children due their own to drug use, and (iii)  parents are sending their children to beg.
· Early interventions are not working as before due to do lack of collaboration from primary service providers mandated to do so.  
· Service providers seem to think they have to wait till the children ‘commit a crime’.   (What has happened to “child protection”?)

· DSD often uncontactable After Hours.  Those contacted refer Fieldworkers to SAPS. Children abscond from SAPS, and go back to the street. 

· Concerns around the children:  deteriorating health, increased addiction, aggressive behaviour, refusal to cooperate or accept help, fights breaking out between children.  They know now that no one will ‘remove them’ from the street.
· Serious ongoing complaints from the public. Negative impact on business and other stakeholders.
· Tourists and other concerned public handing out money, which draws more children.

· 22 well known children from Netreg, Kalksteenfontein and Valhalla Park.  21 other day strollers.   
CCID is taking this very seriously and will be taking their concerns as high up as necessary to get action on this.  DSD Province must be answerable for their role in child protection when it comes to street children.  NGO’s need their support.
Pam suggests we continue the two pronged approach of the Forum:

· Advise Service Providers based on our experience

· Challenge DSD, SAPS and Local Organsations to collaborate and fulfil roles.
 8. News regarding possible reshuffling of DSD Departments.  According to the CYCC members present, apparently in the new funding year, CYCC’s will be falling under a different Department, other than the current Child and Family Programme.  They will move to fall under the Dept of ‘Facilities’.  This shift apparently also involves movements in the job of Alfred Harris, although where to is not known.  The question was asked regarding “Child Protection”.  Janice spoke to Nomfundo Nabela who was not able to give comment at this time.

 9. NACCW CYCW Training issue.  Eddie Thesen from NACCW attended our meeting in order to clarify the situation with regard to training issues.  He made the following points:
· CYCW’s are on a journey towards their qualifications and this is in line with the Children’s Act.  CYCW’s have 3 years to qualify through the NACCW or FET Colleges.  Other accredited training institutions include:  Nicdam (Dave MacNamara), BetterBest and Hugenot College.   Alfred has always said that it is DSD’s responsibility to provide training (which they have done 3 times in the last 8 year period).
· There are 16 modules, which can take minimum 18 months to complete.  Isibindi does the entire course in 18 months.  System has changed recently in that Training and Assessment are now being done at the same time.
· The total cost for the qualification is about R17000, but can be up to R22000 if the student does individual modules.
· Expiring Qualifications:   SAQA says that qualifications have a 5 year expiry date.  NACCW has no control over this decision.  If people take too long to complete their study’s, then it will expire.  Theory needs to be current and valid.   If an organisations CYCW’s have missing modules, they should send module needs to NACCW, so that they can work out a plan for completion.  
· Training Schedules are available – student and organisations can get onto the Mailing List for this information.  Email Lenah@naccw.org.za to be placed on the Mailing List. Schedules are also announced at Regional Forums.  
· RPL (Recognition of Prior Learning):  NACCW is running into storage problems – storing all records of courses previously done.  BQCC is only Level 1  - FET is now at Level 4.
· There is a professional Board of CYCW’s, falling under SACSSP (see website), which any CYCW can apply to be elected onto or vote for.  These elections will be done in February/March, so get on the Voters Roll.

Pam raised certain seemingly insurmountable difficulties, including:
· CYCC’s can’t have all staff going for training at one time.  Therefore modules need to be repeated a number of times in the year.   Eddie said that NACCW will be repeating clusters of modules throughout the year.
· Training sessions are often cancelled if all trainees do not pitch up on the day.  This greatly inconveniences those who have pitched up.  Eddie acknowledged that this has been the case, the problem being that too few trainees in attendance does not make the session cost effective.  

It was suggested that NACCW require pre-payment for training to alleviate this issue.

Janice suggested that CYCW’s made to take responsibility for their own training (as a “customer” of NACCW).  Organisations can implement incentives for completed or  ‘consequences’ for lack of timeous qualifications (related to bonus’s)(but then funding must support this).   
The meeting was adjourned as time was up.  Meeting followed by an Executive Meeting.

 10. NEXT MEETING:   
18th February - 10am at Salesian Institute Boardroom
 Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    
Cell: 072 4500 456
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com  

